Peace and Social Concerns committee, November 25, 2013
Present: Andy, Carol, Ann, Susan, Adele, Beth, Dan, Roger, Nan.
We may consider moving our meetings to the third Monday, in order to have time between our meetings and the Newsletter due-date, but that was left for a later decision.
Beth offers to take charge of letter-writing in December, and Susan in January.

Beth was commended for the FCNL announcements made after meeting. Our process of having a letter-writing announcement on the second Sunday, and Beth’s FCNL announcement on the fourth, is working well.
Ayiyi Ressurect/Haiti Rises Up, on December 7, 5-8pm:  we are informed that the Champney Room will be in use until 5pm so we should be quiet near there.  We are invited to come, of course, to participate in the potluck, and to help with cleanup.  Adele gave Roger the film to be shown.
Nolumbeka Project: we considered whether to create a time and space for a presentation and question/answer session about the Project.  Some skepticism was expressed about the project or its leadership, and we felt the need to do more investigation t before arranging a presentation for the meeting.. The item will be held over for next month, and Andy will try to call together a study group, to report then.
Adele brought a proposal to have our minutes open rather than protected by a password, with individuals identified only by first names, or even just initials if requested.  Suggestions were made that there should be a way to have items omitted from the minutes upon request, that there should be an orientation to newcomers to our policy, and that individuals should be able to have their names appear in the minutes in the way they prefer. Adele and Roger will craft a further statement and proposed policy about it.
11:40 hour: February 23rd is the date of our next 11:40 hour.

FCNL: Beth attended the FCNL annual meeting and passed out a summary of highlights there.  She was impressed and pleased with the gathering.
Nan reminded us that ION is putting on a Thanksgiving service, tomorrow, at the Jewish Community of Amherst.  Other good things are going on in ION, at which she has been representing us for years, and she is putting announcements about them on our listserv. In January there will be an event, Coming Together, and Nan will send us information about it.
We approved recommending Monteverde Friends School as one of the sponsored “Other Organizations.”  We re-affirmed Quaker Bolivia Link also as one of these organizations.
The film series opened with “Students vs. Goliath” which was excellent.  On December 12 the film will be “I Am.”  Adele has arranged for AFSC’s The Testimonio Project as our January 9 film.  
The Race and Class discussion has run successfully for several months and Andy suggested that the series may have come to a natural conclusion, and that the session on December 1 may be the last in the series.  That decision will fall to those attending on December 1.  We commended and thanked Andy for his leadership of the series.
The matter of “greener energy” in Leverett was discussed briefly and will be on our next month’s agenda.  In the meanwhile, anyone with questions about the proposal is invited to contact Roger about them. 
Our next meeting will be on December 30, a week’s delay from our normal schedule.
